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 Appeal from a judgment of the County Court of Broome 
County (Cawley Jr., J.), rendered November 9, 2015, convicting 
defendant upon his plea of guilty of the crimes of robbery in 
the first degree, criminal possession of a weapon in the second 
degree and reckless endangerment in the first degree. 
 
 Defendant pleaded guilty to robbery in the first degree, 
criminal possession of a weapon in the second degree and 
reckless endangerment in the first degree as charged in a 
superior court information.  County Court sentenced defendant in 
accordance with the plea agreement to concurrent prison terms 
that resulted in an aggregate maximum of 10 years, followed by 
five years of postrelease supervision.  Defendant appeals, 
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contending that the sentence is harsh and excessive when 
considering his medical and mental health issues.  We disagree.  
The sentence, which is within the statutory range (see Penal Law 
§§ 70.00 [2] [d]; [3] [b]; 70.02 [1] [a]; [3] [a], [b]), is 
consistent with the terms of the plea agreement, and our review 
of the record does not disclose any abuse of discretion or 
extraordinary circumstances warranting a reduction of the 
sentence in the interest of justice (see People v French, 134 
AD3d 1245, 1246 [2015]; People v Kerwin, 117 AD3d 1097, 1098 
[2014]). 
 
 Egan Jr., J.P., Lynch, Clark, Aarons and Rumsey, JJ., 
concur. 
 
 
 
 ORDERED that the judgment is affirmed. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


